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President's Message 

Fran Maddox 

The April 8th meeting was a wonderful gathering of friends who love the accordion. 
Our members welcomed back some old friends as well as some new people 
interested in our club. 

We practiced for the performance at the Forest Grove Social on April 23 from 10:30-
1215 am. Thanks to Jeff Nelson for his competent conducting of "3 Coins in A 
Fountain" and "Moscow Nights". His efforts are very much appreciated. We 
recorded our songs too so each of us can listen to the songs and get our parts more 
finely tuned. 



Following that practice, Lynn Haldeman led our Music Circle. Lynn re-arranged 
several pieces already in the music circle book. It was fun playing 
all these pieces. Lynn graciously led the music circles since 
February. Thank you, Lynn. 

The meeting started with the infroduction of a very special 
couple 

Coreen Bergholm and Ken Presthus. Two years ago (to the day) 
Ken had a stem cell transplant for his leukemia condition. Several 
of us have followed his journey through this two-year period. 
Thanks to Coreen's caregiving and Ken's determination they were 
able to travel from Astoria and play beautiful music for 


